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INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 

Bulletin #: I2021-083 

Date:  Oct. 13, 2021 

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, ORA and Associate Members 

CC:  Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff 

From:  Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer   

Subject:  Updated information on Government of Ontario decision to lift capacity 

restrictions in select settings  

 
Ontario Soccer continues to work in consultation with Canada Soccer and the Government of Ontario, 
as we prepare for Return to Play 2021. Ontario Soccer will keep the membership updated with the 
most recent developments surrounding the public health crisis as it relates to our sport.  
 
The Government of Ontario announced on October 8, 2021 that they are cautiously lifting capacity 
limits in select settings. Ontario Soccer communicated this announcement in bulletin I2021-082.  
  
Ontario Soccer has updated the Return to Play Guide after receiving further information from the 
Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries. Those changes are reflected on pages 7 
and 9. 
 
As it relates to organized team sports and indoor facilities, the following has been clarified: 
 

 When in an indoor area of the facility, individuals must maintain a physical distance of at least 
two metres from every other person in the facility, other than from their caregiver or from 
members of the person’s household, except when, engaging in sports or games at the facility 

 

 Capacity restrictions while using changerooms, publicly accessible spaces and distancing 
requirements while occupying these spaces remains in effect.  

 
Organizations are encouraged to review the updated Return to Play Guide and updated their own 
Return to Play plans as appropriate.  
 
All other previous Return to Play guidelines remain in place. 
 

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1000947/ontario-cautiously-lifting-capacity-limits-in-select-settings
https://cdn2.sportngin.com/attachments/document/c40f-2538418/I2021-082_-_Capacity_limits_new.pdf#_ga=2.263193228.1008042040.1634045730-571099492.1621252337
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5787197-ontario-soccer-return-to-play-guide
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5787197-ontario-soccer-return-to-play-guide
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Organizations are reminded to consult with their local Public Health Units and /or municipalities to 
determine the specific application of guidelines in your region that may supersede the Province of 
Ontario Regulations.  
 
If you have any further questions, please contact Ontario Soccer.  
 
How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?  
 
For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the COVID-19 Updates page, which has 
all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please 
consider placing a dedicated link to the COVID-19 Updates on the homepage on your website.  
 
If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18. Follow us on 
Twitter, Facebook, Instagram and YouTube.  
 
 

https://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/common/system/services/phu/locations.aspx
mailto:HelpDesk@OntarioSoccer.net
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/newsletter
https://twitter.com/OntarioIsSoccer
https://www.facebook.com/OntarioIsSoccer/
https://www.instagram.com/ontario_soccer
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQWRAQWjOj39SyyiSEmSiPA

